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Praises – Rejoice with us! 

❖ Thanks to friends of BIEM who donated specially needed items, Sam Slobodian and our director in 

Ukraine, Eugene Buyko, were able to deliver a much-needed computer, projector, and brand-new 

flannelgraph to our church planters in Lviv, Ukraine. We praise God for opportunities to provide helpful 

tools for our missionaries! 

❖ The church in Desna, Ukraine recently baptized 8 people. This church has lost many previous members 

as they have gone on to become missionaries in other places, so this was an exciting development! 

❖ Praise God, a memorial gift given to BIEM in memory of a longtime friend of this ministry will cover the 

cost of sending the next 40-ft. container of supplies to Ukraine. We also rejoice that 2 Ukrainian 

coworkers, Igor Fomichov and Eugene Buyko, will be here to help load the container in the second half 

of September.  

❖ In Central Asia, a Muslim fellow who made no decision in camp during August came to talk to our 

missionary after church on September 1. He said, “I can longer go through life without Christ.” 

Hallelujah, he put his faith in the Savior! 

Prayer – Pray with us!  

❖ The same missionaries mentioned in the first praise item above, Yura and Violetta Levtseniuk, are facing 

a problem as the seasons change. The church’s heating system needs to be replaced. Please pray that God 

will supply the $15,000 needed for this project, which includes an energy-efficient furnace, new pipes, 

and a new cement floor over the pipes. 

❖ This month, Sam Slobodian will be recording a new trumpet CD of Christmas music. Please pray for 

Sam and the other musicians involved that God would bless and be glorified through this project.  Look 

for details concerning this in our next issue of The Challenger. 

❖ BIEM church planters Sergei and Vika Skripnik have been laboring for several years in western Ukraine 

with no suitable meeting place. Currently worship services are held in their home. Recently a new, but 

unfinished building went on the market for $50,000. The price is excellent, but BIEM funds are currently 

earmarked for other projects. Please pray for wisdom as we consider this building and the need in that 

region. 

❖ Summer camps are now over! We haven’t received all the statistics from camp leaders, but we know the 

Gospel seed was sown and that many accepted Christ while others did not. Please pray for both kinds of 

campers, that God will work in their hearts and lives. 
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